Doney Park Water
“A Member-Owned Cooperative”

Minutes

November 30, 2016
Directors Present:      Jim Timney



Larry Davis

Richard Downey
David Spence




Selden Wasson
Directors Absent:
None
Also Present:
        
Bill Linville – General Manager




Rek Guthery – Staff



Missy Oates - Staff
The Board of Directors held their regularly scheduled Board Meeting at the Doney Park Water office at 5290 E Northgate Loop, Flagstaff AZ.  President Jim Timney called the meeting to order at 11:00 a.m.

The first agenda item was the approval of October 2016 Board Meeting Minutes, After review of the minutes, Director Downey so moved to approve the minutes,  Director Davis seconded the motion. All were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.  
Next on the agenda was communication from members – There were no members present.
The Board then reviewed the Operations/Field Reports, Office Reports, and Financial Statements for October 2016.  Director Davis made a motion to approve, Director Spence seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion was passed. 
Director Downey voiced his concern regarding the short in the wiring that was bleeding into the building and fencing at the #2 booster pump at Timberline.  He would like us to check into having a ground fault detection or alert if something like this was to happen again.  Rek responded that he will check into what options we would have for that.
Director Davis asked for a review on the water testing issue that happened in November.  The situation was explained and the process of notification.  General Manager Bill Linville, explained that we are researching our opportunity with the County to use their code red system and the possibility of our own calling system for alerting the public of any water emergencies in the future.

The Board of Directors asked about the progress of the new meter reading system.  It was discussed that they are still working on the issues with the tower and having Sensus credit us for the time it didn’t work. 

The next agenda item was the approval of the Purchase Requests and Other Business.  There were no purchase request or other business. 
The Board went into Executive Session at 11:55am to discuss the 2017 Budget. 
The Board came out of Executive Session at 1:48pm.  The Budget approval was continued until the December Board meeting.  Director Downy made the motion to adjourn, Director Spence seconded. All were in favor and the meeting adjourned at 1:52pm. 
________________________________                       ________________________
Secretary
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